MINUTES – November 17, 2008
WOODVILLE VILLAGE COUNCIL – REGULAR MEETING

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Woodville Village Council held on Monday, November 17, 2008 in Council Chambers at Town Hall.  Present at Roll Call were Mayor Richard Harman, Clerk-Treasurer Barb Runion, Council Members – Jeff Tate, Monte Porter, Ty Tracy, Bob Hathaway, and Judy Karchner. Also present was Police Chief Roy Whitehead, Works Administrator Bob Rickard, Zoning Inspector Bill Rowles, Glen Levy for Skystream Wind Turbines, Deb Wallace of the Suburban Press, Jack Jones and Scott Schroeder from Poggemeyer Design Group (PDG), Karen Schepman,  Margaret Sattler, Miriam Obermyer, Steve Green, Paul Heineman, and Don Ragan. Council member Joe Riffle was excused.
Mayor Harman called the meeting to order and led the pledge to the flag.

Minutes of the Regular Meeting and Finance Committee meeting of November 3 were approved . Also approved was the November 8 Administrative & Personnel committee meeting minutes.
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION

Glen Levy presented information about residential turbines (Windmills). The turbines are energy producing appliances that can efficiently provide 40-90% of the energy needs for a home or small business. The towers range in height from 33ft to 110ft. Mr. Rowles questioned if the towers would create any interference with televisions, computers or any electrical appliances.  Mr. Levy responded that they are wired directly into the homes, and create no static discharge. Mr. Levy also commented that most communities are requiring permits, and drafting ordinances to control the particulars of the towers. The greatest concern is a fall zone. The towers are covered on insurance policies as an appliance. Mayor Harman instructed Zoning Inspector Bill Rowles to meet with the Planning Commission and develop the permits and resolution needed to address the installation of the residential turbines. Mr. Levy reported that there are some state and federal grant monies available to people who purchase the windmills. He helps the customer with the paper work to apply for these grants.
Jack Jones of PDG presented a history of the drainage tile location in the Endeavors and Woodpointe Developments. Mr. Jones stated that the responsibility of maintaining or repairing the tiles at this time is the homeowners. 
CORRESPONDENCE

Mayor Harman read a Thank you note from the Township, to the Utilities dept., for their help in installing the new lights at the Fire Station.
Mayor Harman presented an invitation for the North Central EMS Appreciation Dinner to be held on December 1 at 6:30pm. in Sandusky, Ohio. Runion will respond with Council’s regrets, due to the Council meeting that night.
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REPORTS
ADMINISTRATIVE & PERSONNEL- Tate reported that Ben Brien has completed the Road Scholar –Level II classes. Tate made a motion to raise Brien’s wage .75cents per hour beginning with the next pay period, Tracy second. VOTE – Yeas- Tate, Tracy, Hathaway, Karchner, and Porter. Nays – None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0. 
Tracy reported that the committee had met on November 8 and interviewed two candidates for the lineman position. Tracy made a motion to hire Matt Mathias for the lineman position at $18.00 per hour, with a 50 cent per hour increase after a six month probation period, and to begin work on the 18th of November, 2008. Karchner second. VOTE – Yeas- Tracy, Karchner, Hathaway, Porter, and Tate. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
PUBLIC WORKS & MAINTENANCE – Hathaway – No report.
ENVIRONMENTAL & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT – Karchner questioned if Rickard had decided whether the painting would be done at the Town Hall this year. Rickard reported that he had decided to wait until the spring and would be contacting the Sandusky County Crossway program to see if they can do the painting.
Karchner reported that several concerns have been raised by residents who are questioning the home based business rules and regulations. Karchner will research the information that has been implemented so far. Much of the information is not clear, and needs to be reviewed.
FINANCE – Tracy reported that he had received a quote from Toledo Sign for $1,397.00 to upgrade the sign by the Post Office, and an additional $328.00 for new letters and numbers. They also recommended re-lamping for $60.00. Tracy will finalize the amount with Toledo Sign.
Tracy made a motion to adopt Finance Ordinance #1458 in the amount of $69,683.90. Tate second. VOTE – Yeas-  Tracy, Tate, Hathaway, Karchner, and Porter. Nays – None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
PUBLIC SAFETY – Tate – No report.
RECREATION & PARKS DEVELOPMENT – Porter – No report. 
.
WORKS ADMINISTRATOR – Rickard reported:
· The traffic light at Elm and Main is now flashing except during school zone times. Whitehead reported that ODOT will be installing the signs for the school zone. Rickard advised Council that it will be a 3 month process to remove the light. Hathaway made a motion to start the process to remove the light at Elm and Main Streets. Porter second. VOTE –Yeas-Hathaway, Porter, Karchner, and Tracy. Nays- Tate. MOTION CARRIED 4-1.
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WORKS ADMINISTRATOR – CONTINUED- Rickard:

· The plows are ready for the winter, and the winterization at Trail Marker Park is complete.
· Smith Paving, who was awarded the bid from Sandusky County for the Community Development Block Grants (CDBG), has finished the curb cuts and the handicapped ramps on the North side of town.
· The decoration of the street light poles in the Downtown area will be started soon. The seasonal banners will also be changed.
POLICE DEPARTMENT – Chief Whitehead presented the monthly report.
Chief Whitehead requested that Officer Gilkerson be paid the 5 hours that he had submitted while he was taking his physical in Fremont. Chief Whitehead had scheduled a training day, and the hospital changed the day of his physical. Hathaway made a motion to pay Officer Gilkerson the 5 hours, Porter second. VOTE- Yeas- Hathaway, Porter, Karchner, and Tate. Nays- Tracy. MOTION CARRIED 4-1.
CLERK-TREASURER-Runion requested permission to attend the End of Year classes provided by CMI in Bowling Green for $100.00 on December 15. Tate made a motion to allow Runion to attend the classes in Bowling Green for $100.00. Tracy second. VOTE – Yeas – Tate, Tracy, Hathaway, Karchner, and Porter. Nays – None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
Runion requested permission to draft an Ordinance for employee gifts of appreciation in the amount of $25.00 for each employee. Tate made a motion to allow Runion to draft and Ordinance for the employee gifts of appreciation for $25.00 to any business in Woodville. Tracy second. VOTE – Yeas – Tate, Tracy, Hathaway, Karchner, and Porter. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
NEW BUSINESS- Zoning Inspector Bill Rowles informed Council that he will be attending a training session, and that the cost is $50.00. The Township has agreed to pay $25.00. Mr. Rowles asked if Council would consider paying the other $25.00. Tate made a motion to pay $25.00 to Mr. Rowles for half the cost of his training. Hathaway second. VOTE –Yeas-Tate, Hathaway, Karchner, Porter, and Tracy. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
Mayor Harman adjourned the meeting at 8:35p.m.
__________________________                                   ________________________

Clerk/Treasurer Barbara J. Runion                                Mayor Richard A. Harman
